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Fall 2015

Greetings Fellows!  
 
As my term as chair of the Fellows Executive Committee comes to a close, I am looking forward to 
seeing many of you at the annual meeting in Chicago! I hope that you are planning on joining me in 
welcoming the new class of Fellows at the Investiture Dinner on Sunday, November 8, and at the Fellows 
business meeting on Monday morning, November 9, from 8:45 – 9:45 am, in room 253 of the 
convention center (note new time).

Our three 2015 COF student scholarship recipients will join us for the business meeting on Monday, and 
we will have updates on our scholarship fund status and our national ASLA public awareness initiatives. 
The Fellows Executive Committee would also like to encourage you to share with us ways that the 
Fellows in your chapter are helping give back to the profession and the students in your area. There are 

still a few slots open for those who would like to volunteer for the emerging professionals portfolio review (see below). Thank you for the 
opportunity to serve as your chair.

 
ELECTION OF 2015-2017 COF EXECUTIVE OFFICERS	 
 
Thank you to all who participated in this year’s election of Council executive officers.  I am pleased to announce that Marq Truscott, 
FASLA, was elected as chair-elect, and Terry Clements, FASLA, was elected as secretary for the next two years.  In addition, incoming 
chair Kurt Culbertson, FASLA, has appointed Stephen Carter, FASLA, as member-at-large for 2015-2017. The new officers will be sworn 
in during the business meeting on Monday morning.  Thank you to Cleve Turner, FASLA, and Bernie Dahl, FASLA, for agreeing to run for 
the office of chair-elect and secretary, respectively.   
 
COF Executive Committee 2015-2017: 
 
Kurt Culbertson, FASLA, Chair
Susan Jacobson, FASLA, Immediate Past Chair
Marq Truscott, FASLA, Chair-Elect
Terry Clements, FASLA, Secretary
Stephen Carter, FASLA, Member-at-Large 
 
2015 CLASS OF FELLOWS 
The following members will be elevated to the Council of Fellows at the Investiture Dinner during the annual meeting in Chicago: 
 
 Adele Nucho Ashkar, ASLA - L 
Mary N. Bates, ASLA - S 
René Bihan, ASLA - W 
Mark E. Boyer, ASLA - K 
Elena Brescia, ASLA - S 
Richard Bumstead, ASLA - L 
Virginia T. Burt, ASLA - L 
Meg Calkins, ASLA - K 
David Driapsa, ASLA - S 
Steven C. Durrant, ASLA - L 
Thomas W. Ennis, ASLA - L 

Richard W. Espe, ASLA - W 
F. Michael Faha, ASLA - W 
Keven Lynn Graham, ASLA - S 
Kathryn Gustafson, ASLA - W 
Jeffrey Hodgson, ASLA - W 
Paula Hurley Horrigan, ASLA - K 
David P. Howerton - W 
Jie Hu, ASLA - W 
Brian Peter Kinzelman, ASLA- L 
Christopher LaGuardia, ASLA 
- W 

James Lee, ASLA - W 
Pamela J. Linn, ASLA - S 
John S. Loomis, ASLA - W 
Jody Martinez, ASLA - L 
Wendy Miller, ASLA - L 
George Glenn Oder, ASLA - L 
Peter O’Shea, ASLA - W 
George Radnovich, ASLA - L 
Chris Reed, ASLA - W 
Robert G. Ribe, ASLA - K 
Dennis W. Rubba, ASLA - W 

Steven Spears, ASLA - W 
Laura Starr, ASLA - W 
Meg Storrow, ASLA - S 
Jeffrey A. Townsend, ASLA - L 
Ronald Trageser, ASLA - W 
 
K - Knowledge			 
L - Leadership/Management 
S - Service  
W - Works

 

http://www.aslameeting2015.com/
http://www.aslameeting2015.com/events/2740/
https://lafoundation.org/scholarship/leadership-in-landscape/awards-available/asla-council-of-fellows-scholarships/


 
Photo Caption: 2014 Class of Fellows, Investiture Dinner, Denver, Colorado

Please be sure to purchase your tickets to the Fellows Investiture dinner in advance (tickets will not be sold at the door).  COF investiture 
dinner tickets can be purchased when you register for the annual meeting.  If you are interested in purchasing a full table of 10 for the 
dinner contact Kelli Bland at 202/216-2328. Remember that twenty dollars of each ticket purchase goes to help underwrite the annual 
Council of Fellows Scholarships.

ASLA will continue to provide an emeritus registration category that was implemented in 2007 to better serve its retired members, many 
of whom are Fellows.  Emeritus members of ASLA will be able to register for the Annual Meeting for only $370. If they book their hotel 
room at one of the official meeting hotels when they register, this rate is reduced to $295. Please be advised that hotels are going quickly 
so please book your room soon. This is a wonderful opportunity to visit with longstanding friends and colleagues. Check out the website 
for more details on the 2015 Annual Meeting and EXPO. 
 
NEW FELLOWS PIN

Once again this year, we will be selling the new Fellows pin at ASLA Central during EXPO hours. The 2015 
class of Fellows will receive the new pin during the investiture ceremony in Chicago and current Fellows 
may purchase the pin for $25. As you may remember, the new pin is based on a design by the late Peter 
L. Schaudt, FASLA.  Not attending the meeting?  Contact Curt Millay for information on how to purchase.  
All profits from the sale of the pin will go to the COF Scholarship Fund.  We will receive a scholarship fund 
update at the annual business meeting in Chicago from LAF Executive Director Barbara Deutsch and ASLA 
Treasurer Michael O’Brien.  
 

EMERGING PROFESSIONALS PORTFOLIO REVIEW

Your expertise is needed at the upcoming ASLA Annual Meeting & EXPO in Chicago.  The Emerging Professionals Committee is seeking 
volunteer reviewers for the 2015 Emerging Professionals Portfolio Review.  
 
Reviews will take place during the Annual Meeting & EXPO on Saturday, November 7 and Sunday, November 8 from 9:00am-5pm. 
Review time slots are for two hours. Reviewers will be placed in pairs and provide six, 20-minute reviews to students, recent graduates 
and emerging professionals. We are looking for a total of 32 reviewers (16 per day). 
 

http://www.aslameeting2015.com/
mailto:kbland%40asla.org?subject=
http://www.aslameeting2015.com/
mailto:cmillay%40asla.org?subject=


Tips and general guidelines on how to conduct a review will be distributed to the reviewer volunteers prior to the Annual Meeting & EXPO. 
 
To participate, please select a time slot, go to Portfolio Signup 
 
Thank you in advance for your volunteer service. 
 
RECOGNITION OF DECEASED FELLOWS

It has been our custom to acknowledge all Fellows who have passed away from the time of the last annual meeting, which was November 
2014. To help us compile an accurate and complete list, I would be grateful if you would send the names of any Fellows you know who 
have passed away since that time to Curt Millay at ASLA.  To date, we report the following deaths since last fall, Roy Ashley, William 
Callaway, Conrad Hamerman, Asa Hanamoto, Dick Meyers, Deb Mitchell, Peter Schaudt, Anthony Walmsley. 

As always, we welcome any comments or questions that you may have regarding the Council of Fellows and hope that you will join us at 
our business meeting in Chicago.

 
All the best,

  

Susan L.B. Jacobson, FASLA 
Chair 
ASLA Council of Fellows

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0d4aacae22a6f94-emerging
mailto:cmillay%40asla.org?subject=

